
©Wiltshire OPC Project/2023/Jo Pegrum         

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 Y. M. C. A. Activities 
 

The Y.M.C.A. in this village has been a distinct success and thanks are due to all who have worked 
so hard for the canteen.  One of the best proofs of all the efficient work which has been done is the 
smoothness with which it has functioned.  One of the difficulties at the present time is to provide 
sufficient activities for the civilians in the parish.  The Boy’s Club premises are unfortunately no longer 
available, but the school is being used whenever it is free and a number of dances have been well 
attended.  The Rev. Dr. Phelp says there is a problem here that must be faced, and he will be grateful 
for any suggestions which will contribute to its solution. 
 
North Wilts Herald, Friday, 9 February 1940 
 


